
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

March 31, 2023 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger      The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chair         Ranking Member  

House Committee on Appropriations    House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol       1036 Longworth 

Washington, D.C. 20515      Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for The City of Farmersville’s Streetlamp Project in fiscal year 2024. The entity 

to receive funding for this project is the City of Farmersville located at 909 W. Visalia Road, Farmersville, CA 

93223. The funding will enable the city to install roughly 70 streetlights.  

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because The City of Farmersville has a significant 

gap in the frequency with which its streetlights are placed, due to the lights previously being owned by the 

County. Unfortunately, this has created a significant public safety issue where both pedestrians and drivers are 

forced to travel long distances in pitch black. Both traffic safety and general crime are more likely to occur in 

the dark conditions across many neighborhoods in Farmersville. 

 

This project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 U.S.C. 

5305(a)(1) of the United States Code. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 

 

Sincerely. 

 

 
 

JIM COSTA 

Member of Congress 

 


